Brethold, 40 Brethold, 40

Ens. R. H. Hunt, Area C - 6, Camp Peary, Williamsburg, Virginia.

Dear Bob:

We were delighted to hear from you, and glad to have your new address for our Jayhawk Rebounds mailing list. We'll be getting another letter out in about a month, I hope.

Bob and Jean are very happy in their home in Philadelphia. Bob will be in the University of Kansas Hospital in Rosedale sometime in September for his intermeship, so we will have opportunity to see them occasionally.

Things are moving along smoothly here, with the summer semester in full swing. The Navy V-12 unit will doubtless be decreased at the end of this semester, in late October. We are expecting approximately 125 ASTP trainees in August, and this will probably be the last group assigned here.

With best wishes and kindest regards to you and Mrs. Hunt, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.